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Gala Day  
We look forward to running Gala Day on the last day 
of term. This event provides students with a change 
from regular classes, and allows them to be involved 
in athletic and fun events to gain points for their house. 
Gala Day is part of each studentôs school experience 
and is a compulsory day of school. Students learn 
much from extra-curricula activities and parents are 
most welcome to come along and spectate throughout 
the day. A range of foods will be on sale and the funds 
raised support our Country Week Teams. Year 6 
students from Manjimup and East Manjimup Primary 
Schools will also be involved in Gala Day activities as 
part of the their transition to high school. 
 
Open Afternoon 
With a range of activities, displays and musical 
performances, there was plenty to capture the interest 
of visitors at the Open Afternoon on 29th March. Staff 
and students enjoyed showing parents, families and 
guests the specialist facilities and equipment available 
at the school, and there were numerous activities to 
get involved in. Music students drew a crowd as they 
played and sang songs throughout the afternoon. My 
thanks go to everyone who attended and the staff and 
students for their considerable effort in making the 
Open Afternoon such a successful showcase of what 
Manjimup Senior High School has to offer. 
 
School Ball 
óOnce Upon A Timeô was the theme for the 2017 
School Ball.  The evening was well supported by our 
senior students who looked fantastic in their beautiful 
dresses and suits. Mrs Anderson is to be 
congratulated for the coordination of the event, in 
particular,r the innovative catering and wonderful 
decorations. We thank the Ball Committee, students, 
teachers and parents who helped set up and pack 
away the gymnasium. 
 

Principalôs Report Year 8 Bibbulmun Track Walk 
Year 8 students are looking forward to their Bibbulmun 
Track walk this week. This is the second year that the 
opportunity to walk the track (and camp overnight) has 
been offered to the Year 8 students. 
 
The track is one of the worldôs great long distance 
walk trails, stretching one thousand kilometres from 
Kalamunda to Albany and we have a great section 
right on our doorstep. The aims are to develop 
teamwork, respect and resilience; learn protocols for 
experiencing our natural environment; and foster 
personal development and confidence. We will run an 
article in the next newsletter with photos from the walk.  
 
Parent ï Teacher Meetings  
Year 7-12 Parent Teacher Meetings will be held on 
Tuesday 2nd May from 3.30pm - 6.30pm (Week 2, 
Term 2). Parents are requested to make appointments 
via the on-line booking system. Details were sent 
home on the Progress Reports.  
 
Congratulations 
After a highly competitive selection process based on 
leadership experience; community involvement; 
academic achievement; extra-curricular involvement 
and personal interests and ambitions, Year 10 student 
Ruby Horn was selected to attend the Sir Charles 
Court Young Leaders Program at Curtin University. 
This is a four day leadership camp in April where Ruby 
will be exposed to a range of challenging activities 
aimed at developing leadership skills. We look forward 
to hearing about Rubyôs experience at the next 
assembly.  
 
Year 10 student Connor Savage Winter has recently 
been selected in the Football Federation South West 
soccer squad, due to travel to the United Kingdom in 
May this year. During his time in the UK, Connor will 
receive expert training, attend an English Premier 
League game and meet professional soccer players. 
This is a once in a lifetime opportunity and we 
congratulate Connor for being included in the team. 



Another Year 10 student, Mya Kordic will be one of 
only 10 students selected from across the state to 
attend the Premiers ANZAC Student Tour to 
Singapore during the holiday break. Mya will  talk 
about her tour at the Term 2 assembly. 
 
School Board 
The next Board meeting is Tuesday 4th May at 3.30pm 
in the Conference Room. This is an OPEN Meeting 
and members of the school community are welcome to 
attend. The agenda includes a review of 2016 
Semester 2, Year 7-10 student performance data and 
endorsement of the 2016 Annual report. RSVPs are 
essential by phoning reception on 97770500. 
 
NAPLAN  
The National Assessment Program in Literacy and 
Numeracy (NAPLAN) will be administered to all Year 7 
and 9 students in Week 3 next term, from the 9th-11th 
May. The program consists of four assessments which 
test language conventions, writing, reading and 
numeracy. The results provide teachers with 
information to help them better identify students who 
require additional support or enrichment. The tests 
also allow the progress of each student to be 
monitored over time.  
 
It is important that students sit these tests and invest 
their best effort.  Students who achieve Band 8 or 
higher in Year 9 NAPLAN tests prequalify for the 
Online Literacy and Numeracy (OLNA) Tests in Year 
10, and therefore do not have to sit these tests in the 
future.  
 
Contributions and Charges  
Parents are asked to finalise accounts for outstanding 
contributions and charges. I cannot emphasise how 
important it is to make these payments, so please 
attend to paying these as soon as possible if you have 
not already done so.  
 
Attendance  
Student attendance that falls below 90% is of real 
concern. That means when a student is away for more 
than 5 days per term they are at risk of falling behind. 
Nothing replaces the knowledge and skills that are 
shared within a class. Every day at school counts, and 
students who regularly miss a day of school will make 
less progress. By law, parents must send students to 
school unless they are ill.  
 
All absences must be explained within three days 
of the student returning to school, and this can be 
done via a note, SMS, email or by phone. Family 

holidays during any school term is no longer 
accepted as reasonable explanation for  
absences. All such absences are now 
categorised as unacceptable absences and these 
may affect good standing.  We have a dedicated 
email address for attendance which is 
manjimup.shs.attendance@education.wa.edu.au 
 
Anzac Day Service  
Our school ANZAC Day Ceremony will be conducted 
9.00am on Wednesday 26th April, the first day of 
Term Two. Our students will take a lead role in the 
service and all members of the school community will 
attend. Parents and families are most welcome to join 
our students on this special occasion.  
 
Term Two Start Date  
School resumes for Term Two on Wednesday 26th 
April. All staff will be involved in Professional 
Development on Monday 24th April.  Tuesday 25th 
April is the ANZAC Day holiday.  
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The next P&C meeting and Annual General meeting 
will be held on Tuesday 25th April (on ANZAC Day 
Holiday) in the High School Staff Room at 7.30pm. All 
parents, carers and community members are most 
welcome. The AGM has been moved to this new date 
due to insufficient numbers at the last meeting. 
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